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Meeting Agenda
Bar Harbor Planning Board
Wednesday, January 6, 2021 at 4:00 PM

IMPORTANT NOTICE —
THIS MEETING WILL BE HELD REMOTELY

. As the town and/or the state declaration(s) of emergency due to COVID-19 remain in

effect, the meeting will be held remotely via the online video meeting platform Zoom,
instead of in person at the Municipal Building.

This meeting will be broadcast live on Spectrum channel 7 (in Bar Harbor) and
streamed online at https://townhallstreams.com/towns/bar_harbor_me. It will also be
archived on the website for later viewing after the meeting.

- Members of the public are welcome to take part in the meeting via the Zoom webinar.

The webinar can be accessed and joined by going to the website https://zoom.us and
clicking the “Join a Meeting” button. When prompted, enter the meeting ID (816

1669 6971), followed by the passcode (902749). You will be prompted to enter your
name and email address. To join by phone, dial (301) 715-8592 and enter the numbers
listed above when prompted. The webinar can also be accessed and joined by clicking
on this direct link:

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81616696971?pwd=0G92aXNIUOO1 bmSHT25FTONwS
WZaUT09.

Following standard Planning Board practice, speakers will be asked to identify
themselves at the beginning of their comments and limit themselves to three minutes.

CALL TO ORDER

ADOPTION OF THE AGENDA

EXCUSED ABSENCES

PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD

The Planning Board allows up to 15 minutes of public comment on any subject not on the
agenda and not a pending application before the board, with a maximum of three minutes
per person.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

a. December 2, 2020
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V1. REGULAR BUSINESS

a. Subdivision Plan Completeness Review for SD-2020-05 — JAX Route 3 Housing
Project Location: Tax Map 115, Lot 21 off Main Street/Route 3 and encompassing a
total of £35.76 acres, according to town tax records. The subject land is in the
Scientific Research for Eleemosynary Purposes district.
Applicant/Owner: The Jackson Laboratory (JAX)
Application: The applicant proposes a residential development to be used exclusively
by JAX employees. The project will be accessed via Woodlands Lane. It will consist
of two, three-story buildings providing a total of 24 units (in a combination of 1-, 2-,
and 3-bedroom configurations). The project will utilize town water and sewer.

b. Public Hearing — Draft Warrant Article — LAND USE ORDINANCE
AMENDMENT — Signage — Shall an ordinance, dated December 16, 2020, and
entitled “An amendment to amend existing regulations regarding certain types of
internally illuminated signs, establish a color temperature limit for externally
illuminated signs, amend what types of sign may be replaced without Design Review
Board review, and add related definitions” be enacted?

c. Public Hearing — Draft Warrant Article — LAND USE ORDINANCE
AMENDMENT — Regulation of Short-Term Rentals — Shall an ordinance, dated
December 16, 2020, and entitled “An amendment to regulate short-term rentals by
creating and defining vacation rental-1 and vacation rental-2 uses to be allowed in
certain districts, establish specific standards for vacation rental-1 and vacation rental-
2, and amend and add related definitions” be enacted?

d. Public Hearing — Draft Warrant Article — LAND USE ORDINANCE
AMENDMENT — Prohibition of Transferability of Short-Term Rental
Registrations — Shall an ordinance, dated December 16, 2020, and entitled “An

amendment to prohibit the transfer of short-term rental registrations, and add related
definitions” be enacted?

VII. OTHER BUSINESS
a. Review proposed amendments to Chapter 31 (Boards, Committees and

Commissions), Article IX (Planning Board) and make decision to send to Town
Council for review.

b. Discussion on density

VIII. BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS AND SUGGESTIONS FOR THE NEXT
AGENDA

IX. REVIEW OF PENDING PLANNING BOARD PROJECTS

X. ADJOURNMENT

Page2of2



Minutes
Bar Harbor Planning Board
Wednesday, December 2, 2020 — 4:00 PM

The meeting was held via the Zoom online meeting platform,
and was broadcast live on Spectrum channel 7 in Bar Harbor
as well as online via Town Hall Streams (where it is also archived).

I. CALL TO ORDER

Chair Tom St. Germain called the meeting to order at 3:58 PM. Planning
Board members present were Chair St. Germain, Vice-chair Joe Cough,
Secretary Erica Brooks, Member Basil Eleftheriou Jr. and Member
Millard Dority.

Town staff members present were Planning Director Michele Gagnon,
Code Enforcement Officer Angela Chamberlain, Assistant Planner Steve
Fuller and Deputy Code Enforcement Officer Mike Gurtler.

Other representatives present were Town Attorney Ed Bearor, Kelly
Doran, Sarah Nicholson, Taylor Massey, Eero Hedefine, Rene
Courtemanche, Mike Rogers, Dave Pierson and Bill Hanley.

II. ADOPTION OF THE AGENDA

Mr. Eleftheriou moved to adopt the agenda. Mr. Dority moved that
the board rearrange the order of items VII. Other Business, based on
the order of importance and pressing nature. Planning Director
Gagnon and Assistant Planner Fuller weigh in with clarifications on
documents sent to the board. Mr. Eleftheriou seconded Mr. Dority’s
motion.

Vice-chair Cough commented on the relative importance of items under
discussion and made clear that he would like to discuss “density.” Mr.
Dority withdrew his motion and Mr. Eleftheriou withdrew his
second.

Chair St. Germain asked if Vice-chair Cough would like to make a
motion. Vice-chair Cough said he would like to make sure “density” is on
the agenda for the next meeting and for every meeting from now on.

Vice-chair Cough moved to revise the agenda to allow item VIL D to
include a discussion on density moving forward. Ms. Brooks seconded
the motion. The motion carried unanimously, 5-0, on a roll-call vote.

Call to order at 3:58
PM

Five board members
present

Four town staff
members present

Nine other people
present for the
meeting

Motion te adopt
agenda followed by
motion to amend;
first motion then
withdrawn

J. Cough wants
“density” to be on
all future agendas

Agenda adopted as
amended, 5-0
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III. EXCUSED ABSENCES

IV. PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD
Chair St. Germain opened the public comment period at 4:12 PM.
Assistant Planner Fuller read the contact information. As there was no one

there to speak, Chair St. Germain closed the public comment period at
4:16 PM.

V. APPROVAL OF MINUTES

a. October 28, 2020

Mr. Dority moved to approve the minutes. Ms. Brooks seconded. The
motion carried unanimously, 5-0, on a roll-call vote.

V1. REGULAR BUSINESS

a. Subdivision Sketch Plan Review for SD-2020-05 — JAX Route 3
Housing

Project Location: Tax Map 115, Lot 21 off Main Street/Route 3 and
encompassing a total of £35.76 acres, according to town tax records. The
subject land is in the Scientific Research for Eleemosynary Purposes
district.

Applicant/Owner: The Jackson Laboratory (JAX)

Application: The applicant proposes a residential development to be used
exclusively by JAX employees. The project will be accessed via
Woodlands Lane. It will consist of one or two, three-story building(s)
providing 24 to 30, 1, 2, and 3-bedroom units. The project will utilize
town water and sewer.

Kelly Doran, director of engineering and capital projects at the lab, gave
an overview of the project. She explained the lab’s need for housing. She
also spoke to how the lab looked at several properties after the Schooner
Head Road proposal fell through earlier this year.

Ms. Doran described the parcel in question and the location of the project,
which was chosen in part for being within walking and biking of the
campus. The lab has always wanted it to be located close to downtown
Bar Harbor. This site is the closest the lab can get, she explained. The
surrounding area is already residential, she noted. There will be an open
green space area and parking lot, said Ms. Doran, accessed via an existing
curb cut.

Sarah Nicholson, of Woodard & Curran, discussed the site plan and how
it has changed since what was originally submitted to the board for the

No excused absences

No comments from
the public

Minutes approved
as presented (5-0)

Subdivision Sketch
Plan Review for SD-
2020-05 — JAX
Route 3 Housing

K. Doran, J.
Fitzpatrick and S.
Nicholson are
present for JAX

JAX wants housing
within walking
distance of the
downtown
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meeting. The lab “refined” the concept to include two, 12-unit, 3-story
buildings with 36 parking spaces, as well as a storage garage and
community space. The lab felt that two, 12-unit buildings would make for
a better experience for the residents.

The layout also reflects requests made by staff during the Technical
Review Team meeting, said Ms. Nicholson, including input regarding
turnaround for fire department and emergency vehicles. The housing will
be used for employees, students and visiting scientists at the lab.

Mr. Eleftheriou asked if the cabins on Woodlands Lane are still used and
was told that yes, they are used seasonally. He asked about the impact the
ordinance’s double setbacks requirement had on the project, as the project
will have front setbacks on both Route 3 and East Strawberry Hill Road.
Ms. Nicholson said the lab went through a number of variations and said
it became clear that buildings facing one another across the parking lot
would not meet setback standards. Ms. Doran said the lab looked at 2-
and 3-story designs, with buildings on either side of the parking lot, but
due to the ordinance requirements of double setbacks, what was in front
of the board became the final schematic design.

Chair St. Germain asked why the project was tucked up against East
Strawberry Hill Road and said residents had called with concerns about
having “rather bulky buildings” within view of the road they live on. Ms.
Doran said the lab will keep as much of a buffer as possible. Ms. Doran
said JAX is likely to develop the rest of the site at some point in the
future. The lab wants to place the residential units close to the residential
area “hoping neighbors will see these as other residents living in the
area,”

Ms. Brooks asked about stormwater, noting she had seen significant
runoff after a recent heavy rain. Ms. Nicholson said the buildings will
have roof drip filters and there will be three underdrain soil filters as well.
Those underdrain filters will manage stormwater quality and quantity, she
said. Designs have not yet been finalized, said Ms. Nicholson, but the
amount of water coming off the site will be no more than it is now and
will be treated for sediment control when the designs are finished.

Ms. Brooks asked about traffic. “We’re adding quite a bit more traffic
here,” she said. Coming and going out of Schooner Head Road is already
“tight and tough,” she said, during certain times of day. Ms. Doran said
the lab is conducting a traffic movement study and expects minimal

S. Nicholson
discusses changes
since submission

Project will provide
for fire department
turn around

Project is located on
the site so JAX can
continue
development on
remainder of parcel

Stormwater to be
managed for both
quality and quantity

Discussion on traffic
and pedestrian
connection
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impact from the project. The people renting the apartments would already
be going to the lab, she added. The lab also plans to connect the
apartments to the lab via a pedestrian travelway.

Mr. Dority asked about stormwater being directed around the building.
Ms. Nicholson said that ultimately it would be directed to ditches around
Route 3. It will be the same amount of water but more concentrated in
certain locations, she said, and “we need to make sure it doesn’t create
problems for those ditches.” Planning Director Gagnon noted that the
recent rain event was “extreme.” However, she noted, the applicant is not
required to design its stormwater system to handle that size of a storm
event. Ms. Nicholson agreed. The lab’s responsibility is to ensure the
systems remain stable and are not additionally stressed. Mr. Dority noted
that going forward there is an expectation of extreme water events more
often. He clarified that he was not saying it is the lab’s responsibility to
mitigate that, just noting it.

Chair St. Germain opened the public comment period at 4:41 PM.
Assistant Planner Fuller read the contact information.

Chair St. Germain suggested moving the buildings farther away from
neighbors on East Strawberry Hill.

Bill Meyerjack called in for public comment: he said his house is at 60
East Strawberry Hill Road near the proposed buildings. He said the
buildings will “not be a pretty sight” to see and that he has always had
nice wooded views with wildlife that will be curtailed with residential
housing units. He asked whether the lab can run a housing development
like this in accordance with its charter while charging rent. He is also
concerned about the impacts of blasting on the foundation of his house.

There were no additional public comments. Chair St. Germain closed the
public comment period at 4:48 PM.

Chair St. Germain suggested the board advise the applicant on waiver
requests.

In response to the concerns raised by Mr. Meyerjack, Ms. Nicholson said
that the lab would meet the ordinance as regards to view impacts. She said
she could not speak to the organization’s 501 (c) (3) status but said it is
not a money-making proposition for the lab, although she said she
believes it will be subsidized by the lab.

More discussion on
stormwater

Public comment
period opened at
4:41 PM

Comment on where
the buildings are
located on the site

B. Meyerjack
concerned that the
housing project will
affect his view,
wildlife, and about
blasting impacts

Public comment
period closed at 4:48
PM

JAX addresses B.
Meyerjack’s
comment. Says that
the lab will meet the
ordinance regarding
the views and rules
(state law) regarding
blasting
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Blasting will need to be done, said Ms. Nicholson, and will follow the
rules, which are “pretty strict.” Blasting also has an impact on the lab’s
breeding mice, she said. Ms. Doran said the lab has other rental properties
and there are no issues with the organization's status.

Mr. Dority said he reviewed all of the waiver requests and thought they
were reasonable.

Chair St. Germain mentioned the proposed self-guided site visit and
neighborhood meeting. He asked for a motion to make the
neighborhood meeting and self-guided site visit official. Mr. Dority
moved to make it official. Mr. Eleftheriou seconded. Planning Director
Gagnon asked that the information be stated aloud. Mr. Eleftheriou stated
the date and time - December 3 through December 10, ending at 2 PM on
December 10 for the site visit, with the neighborhood meeting scheduled
on December 10 at 2:30 PM. Mr. Dority restated his motion to include
that the virtual self-guided visit be from December 3 through
December 10, ending at 2 PM on December 10, and that the
neighborhood meeting follow that at 2:30 PM. Chair St. Germain said
he could not make it at that time but encouraged others to do so. The
motion carried unanimously, 5-0, on a roll-call vote.

Mr. Eleftheriou moved not to act on submission of waiver requests as
this is only a pre-application, the applicant has no vested rights and it
is too early in the process to make such decisions. The board would
have to act again on the submission of waiver requests at the
completeness review meeting, creating confusion, and as the board
has advised the applicant on the submission of waiver requests, Mr.
Dority seconded. The motion carried, 5-0, on a roll-call vote.

Ms. Doran explained the setup on Woodland Lane and where to park, as
well as other logistics, including available brochures and a path through
the site.

b. Completeness and Public Hearing/Compliance Review for SP-
2020-05 — BaseCamp Guesthouses, LLC

Project Location: 2 Bogue Chitto Lane; Tax Map 224, Lot 8-1, totaling
0.53+ acres of land in the Hulls Cove Business zoning district.
Owner/Applicant: BaseCamp Guesthouses, LLC (Taylor Massey,
manager — 52 Alder Street, Suite 1, Portland, ME 04101)

Waiver request
seems rcasonable to
M. Dority

Board votes to hold
virtual self-guide
site visit and
neighborhood
meeting (5-0)

Board votes not to
act on waivers (5-0)

Completeness and
Public
Hearing/Compliance
Review for SP-202()-
05 — BaseCamp
Guesthouses
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Application: To construct a two-building complex containing six TA-2
units for year-round use.

Ms. Brooks noted that she had previously recused herself from the
discussions on this item as she was representing an abutter purchasing a
property. They have purchased it and are no longer her clients, she
explained. Should she still recuse herself? Town Attorney Ed Bearor
asked Ms. Brooks if she had an ongoing relationship with the clients; Ms.
Brooks said no. Mr. Bearor said he did not see a bias.

Vice-chair Cough said one question the board usually asks when a
member misses a meeting or recuses him or herself is whether he or she is
up to speed. Ms. Brooks noted that last month, when recused, she still
heard the discussion. Mr. Eleftheriou said the board also generally asks if
an applicant is comfortable with the board member taking part. Applicant
Taylor Massey said he had no problem with Ms. Brooks participating.

Mr. Dority moved to allow Ms. Brooks to come back into the
discussion for this project. Mr. Eleftheriou seconded. The motion
carried, 4-0, on a roll-call vote (with Ms. Brooks not voting).

Vice-chair Cough moved that Mr. Dority did not have a conflict of
interest in this matter. Mr. Eleftheriou seconded. The motion carried,
4-0, on a roll-call vote (with Mr. Dority not voting).

Eero Hedefine of Hedefine Engineering & Design Inc., representing the
applicant, introduced the application team and gave a recap of the project.

Chair St. Germain asked for board member questions and comments. Mr.
Dority asked for clarification on why the board was asking for
information on existing covenants if it has no authority to review them.
Attorney Bearor said he is not sure why it is a submission requirement in
the ordinance.

Attorney Bearor explained a recent case at the Maine law court involving
a local board of appeals. He said that the board had determined that an
applicant did not have sufficient rights to go forward with a project.
*Boards really don't have a role to play in construing the right title and
interest,” per the decision, he said. “We use those submissions,” he said,
“To establish a very low bar.” He urged the board not to get into whether
covenants allow or disallow a use unless it’s “obvious on its face.”

Present are Taylor
Massey, Eero
Hedefine, Rene
Courtemanche,
Mike Rogers, Dave
Pierson and Bill
Hanley

E. Brooks says she
no longer has a
conflict of interest

E. Brooks states that
she is “‘up to speed”
on the project and
applicant is OK with
her participating

Board votes to allow
E. Brooks to
participate in review
of project (4-0)

Board votes that M.
Dority does not have

a conflict of interest
@-0)

E. Bearor explains a
recent court case
regarding the
board’s role as it
pertains to right,
title or interest.
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Attorney Bearor said that there “seems to be more at play here... than just % E. Bearor suggests

the deed covenants.” He mentioned the board’s prior approval, and said
the board could determine whether its prior approval affected the scope of
development on projects in an application like this.

Mr. Eleftheriou asked whether there was a statute of limitations on a prior
planning board’s approval. In 2010, he said, the subdivision was
“residential lots.” One could argue this is not residential in nature, he said.
“Are we not adhering to prior Planning Board’s residential subdivision?”
he asked.

There is no statute of limitations, said Attorney Bearor. He suggested the
board analyze a decision in the context of what the prior board meant in
2010 when they used that term, not what it might mean now,

Mr. Eleftherion asked why boards do not honor or enforce easements or
covenants. Should the town honor those?

Mr. Bearor referred back to the court decision referenced earlier. The
Planning Board is not a judicial board or court. Interpreting deeds and
restrictive covenants is the province of the law, he said. If it is clear on its
face that the proposed use is prohibited by a restriction the board can
consider it, he said. The courts are saying it is not your province to do so
and they will decide what the deeds or restrictions mean as a province of
law, but that if it is absolutely clear, the board can consider those. “I think
they’ve opened the door a little bit with this decision.”

Ms. Brooks said it is obvious on its face. The covenants do not line up
with this use in this project, she said. The board is not in the business to
enforce these covenants, Ms. Brooks continued, but throwing out the
original subdivision approvals would be setting a “terrible and scary
precedent.” This is clearly not a residential use, she said.

Vice-chair Cough paraphrased his understanding of Attorney Bearor’s
comments. Why would the covenant not be part of the review of the
Planning Board moving forward? he asked. Attorney Bearor said he has
not studied the 2010 decision enough to know if covenants and
restrictions are incorporated as part of that board’s approval. A developer
will often have certain covenants or restrictions in a development that do
not have application to the local approval process, he said, such as
minimum square footage for homes. If the board incorporates certain

that the board may
also want to
consider its prior
approval

E. Bearor further
suggests that the
board analyzes the
previous decision in
the context of what
was meant in 2010
instead of what it
might mean now
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covenants and conditions in iis decisions and enunciates them, it would be
good to make sure they are consistent with the decision in 2010,

Atiorney Bearor suggested the board stick with whatever the board’s
conditions were as spelled out in the 2010 decision. If it is not clear, he
said, err the other way. Mr. Dority referred to findings from 2010,
pointing specifically to B.16, where it mentions that the subdivision is for
“residential purposes.”

Chair St. Germain referred to Bar Harbor Land Use Ordinance §125-72
A. (3). When the subdivision was reviewed one of the requirements was
existing covenants, said Chair St. Germain, adding he believed covenants
were required in order for the approval to be made. He asked Attorney
Bearor to comment on how the board could apply that to its analysis
today.

The courts, until very recently, said Attorney Bearor, have said that
interpreting deeds and covenants is their jurisdiction. Attorney Bearor
said it is a “fool’s errand” for the board to try to interpret complicated
covenants and determine whether rights exist or do not exist. In the recent
case, he said, somebody wanted to build a driveway and they had an
easement on their property, six feet on their property and six feet on the
abutter’s property. They were denied the right to build a driveway by a
local board. The law court said the board denied the application correctly,
but they reminded the board that it is really the province of the courts.

Chair St. Germain asked about the dock/deck/pier. He said it was
approved before the original subdivision in 2010. He said he would have
questions later on about that.

Applicant Massey said he bought the land with the knowledge it was
within the Hulls Cove Business zoning district. “As an owner, how would
I infer that any further municipal restrictions or changes of use or
anything existed on this piece of land if it was not ever publicly available,
in fact it directly contradicts what is publicly available?” he asked.

Mr. Dority asked Mr. Massey if he had read the covenants when he
bought the property. Mr. Massey said he was not speaking of the
covenants. He said he believed he was fully in compliance with
covenants. He said he was never privy to information stating that creation
of a subdivision would limit the uses permitted by the zoning district. “If
there’s a secret document that further restricts, I'm not aware of it,”” he

M. Dority points out
that the 2010
decision states for
“residential
purposes”

T. St. Germain
mentions that he
will have questions
about the pier
approved prior to
2010

T. Massey asks how
he was supposed to
know about the
previous decision
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said. “What takes precedent?” he asked — the zoning ordinance or
something else?

Mr. Eleftheriou asked if there was a limitation on when a subdivision
modification could be done. Could owners come and request modification
to subdivision? Code Enforcement Officer Chamberlain said
modifications can be made but any modification must come back to the
Planning Board. Attorney Bearor said that modifications to subdivisions
could not happen without consent and approval of lot owners. Mr.
Eleftheriou asked if that would be the case even if some of the lots were
in possession of the original owner. Attorney Bearor said yes.

Dave Pierson, representing Mr. Massey, said he did not see the word
“residence” or “residential” on the subdivision plan. “That seems (0 me to
be the governing document,” he said. He added that the covenants were
recorded and signed in 2014 and should not be part of the board’s
consideration.

Chair St. Germain asked if there were additional questions or comments.
Planning Director Gagnon advised that the board find the application
complete before moving on.

Mr. Dority moved to find the application complete, as the board had
received the missing information which was requested at its last
meeting. Vice-chair Cough seconded. The motion carried
unanimously, 5-0, on a roll call vote.

Chair St. Germain opened the public comment period at 5:43 PM.
Assistant Planner Fuller read the contact information.

Michael Ross was on the line, representing developers Paradis and Shaw,
who still own property in the subdivision. He said a question had been
raised as to how the applicant would know there was a decision of the
Planning Board that should be reviewed. He said on the signed
subdivision plan it indicates below the signatures that the subdivision plan
is in conformance with, and made part of, the town of Bar Harbor
Planning Board’s decision of subdivision approval. “That is the way that
applicants need to be looking at the subdivision,” he said.

“We are dealing here with what is clearly, under your ordinance, a
commercial use. Commercial uses are both inappropriate in a residential
district,” said Mr. Ross, “and you may have questions as to whether a

B. Eleftheriou asks
about the process to
modify covenants

D. Pierson responds
to comments that
have been made

Board finds the
application complete
(5-0)

Public Comment
period opened at
5:43 PM

M. Ross says that
the note on the
subdivision plan
mentions the
board’s decision

M. Ross says that
the proposed use is a
commercial use and
says that an
amendment to the
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commercial use is even appropriate in a residential zone.” Mr. Ross added
that the applicant had not taken the necessary step of seeking an
amendment to the subdivision before making the site plan application.

Todd Brown and his wife Jill called in. They have a home on Bogue
Chitto, on the property adjacent to the one owned by the applicant. This is
not their full-time residence, as they are residents of Maryland. Mr.
Brown said the couple submitted a letter on November 25 and share the
concerns raised by Mr. Ross.

Mr. Brown said the couple had looked at the subdivision plan, plat, and
approval before purchasing the property. It was clear, he said, “this is a
residential subdivision.” Mr. Brown noted that transient accommodation
(TA) is not a residential use. Mr. Brown further noted that Mr. Massey
said the approval stated the zone is Hulls Cove Business. That is
incorrect, said Mr. Brown. The approval was shoreland residential, and
TA use may not have been allowed in that zone.

Referring to Atiorney Bearor's comments, Mr. Brown said the board
should look at what was meant by board members when they approved
the subdivision. It was residential, he said, and TA was not even allowed
in the zone when the application was approved in 2010. Mr. Brown said it
is apparent on its face that this is not an allowed use per the covenant.

Mr. Brown said the reason for denial should rest on the fact that the
application was not in compliance with the residential subdivision that
was approved. He said the letter he and his wife sent also raised traffic
concerns and that the project does not meet minimum area per family
requirements.

If the board moves forward, said Mr. Brown, we *“put in some design
concerns” in the letter.

Brandon McAllion was next on the line. He said he and his wife Mona
own two lots in the Bogue Chitto subdivision. It was clear, he said, from
the 2010 board’s approval that “this is a residential subdivision.” Relying
on the reliance on the board’s approval, he said, they bought two lots.
“Had I known that if you could build a hotel in this subdivision,” he said,
“we would not have purchased.” Without exception, he said, the owners
of the nine other lots are strongly opposed to this commercial
development, said Mr. McAllion. “It’s not appropriate for the subdivision.
The covenants and the deeds disallow it.”

subdivision plan
comes before a site
plan application

T. Brown refers to
the letter he
submitted on
11/25/2020

T. Brown says that
the covenant is clear
- TA is not an
allowed use

T. Brown says that
the application is
not in compliance
with the approved
residential
subdivision

T. Brown also says
that they have
concerns with traffic
and the project does
not meet the
minimum area per
family

B. McAllion
reinforces that this
was a residential
subdivision. He also
expresses concerns
with the pier that
was approved by
ACOE asa
residential pier
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The pier was approved by the Army Corps of Engineers as a residential
pier, he said, and its use would have to be changed to become a
commercial pier if this application went through.

Leslie Tibbetts was next on the line. She said that she and her husband
Wes Tibbetts own three lots in the Bogue Chitto subdivision and had
given Mr. McAllion permission to speak for them. She said they were
strongly against this application and had “No idea that was even an option
in that area.”

Hearing no one else on the line, Chair St. Germain closed the public
comment period at 6:02 PM.

Ms. Brooks brought up a concern she had previously raised. “We as a
board need to remember our position here,” she said. “We need to be very
careful about setting a precedent for this situation, for people to jump in
and not refer to original subdivision approvals.” The intention of the
original subdivision approval was not to have TA as a use, she said, even
if the zone allowed for that. Would the original subdivision approval have
been granted if all of the lots were to have TA on them? She said she did
not feel it was in line with the original approval. Moving forward with it
would open the board up to a lot of liability going down the road, she
said.

Vice-chair Cough said when the board is looking at a project and in his
view abdicates responsibility so the residents or applicants must seek
relief in the courts when clearly the Planning Board in its deliberations
would be better suited to preempt that, as it is a “terrible injustice,” that
creates extra costs, unnecessary time delays and is very unfair for the
board not to be looking at that where they can properly decide.

Mr. Dority asked if Vice-chair Cough was suggesting the board go back
and review the subdivision review process.

Vice-chair Cough said one of the letters had mentioned that this is
something for the courts to decide. He said he did not feel it was fair and
to throw that burden unnecessarily on neighbors is a “ridiculous travesty
of justice for them.” Mr. Dority said he agreed with Vice-chair Cough.
Mr. Dority asked if the board had the right to reject a proposal if it meets
all the issues in the Land Use Ordinance. “One way or the other it seems
like there is going to be a burden on someone,” he said.

L. Tibbetts said that
she agrees with
McAllion

Public comment
period closed at 6:02
PM

E Brooks says that
the application is
contrary to the
original intent of the
subdivision

J. Cough says that it
would be an
injustice to not
consider the
covenant
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Attorney Bearor said the board was not legally prohibited from finding
that the applicant had failed to display sufficient right, title or interest.
Beyond that, he said, the court would make its own determination. It
would not be influenced by the board’s decision if it was premised on the
restrictive covenants. If the board finds it was inconsistent with prior
subdivision approval, that may be given some weight by the court.
Ideally, Attorney Bearor said, if the board concludes the applicant does
not have sufficient right, title and interest, the board would go through the
rest of the application checklist and say whether standards have been met.

Chair St. Germain said he had some concerns regarding the pier, as raised
during the public comment period. TA2 is a use that allows between 4 and
25 rooms. How would the board view the application if it were a 25-room
application?

Mr. Eleftheriou said that he was not particularly worried about covenants
and easements but he was concerned with the prior Planning Board
approval in 2010. The board is working for the town of Bar Harbor, he
said, to protect the applicant and people who are here already. He said he
felt the board should honor what prior Planning Boards have done. The
intent of the Planning Board and developer was clearly to have this be a
residential subdivision, he said. Mr. Eleftheriou said this would likely go
to appeals and might end up in court. He suggested the board table the
application and carefully craft a motion referencing past decisions of the
board, perhaps referencing the plat that is filed. “I want to be able to craft
something that has good standing,” he said.

Ms. Brooks said she felt the board did not necessarily need to discuss
appeals or lawsuits. In her opinion, it was not necessarily the covenants
but the fact that the application was inconsistent with the original
approval. Would the applicant consider asking for an amendment or
modification, she wondered?

Mr. Massey said that the original subdivision approval inspired his whole
proposal. He referenced the plat listing Hulls Cove Business zoning
district on the plat. That is the existing district, he said. He said he
searched all over the island for pieces of land zoned appropriately. As the
applicant, he took thousands and thousands of hours at great expense to
develop this project on a lot properly zoned with this allowed use, he said.
There was nothing to restrict TA units in the deed covenants, he said.

E. Bearor explains
legal matters, and
advised that it be
best for the board to
also go through the
rest of the
application and
decide if the
standards have been
met

B. Eleftheriou is
concerned with the
subdivision
approved as a
residential
subdivision. He
suggests that the
board consider
tabling the
application and that
a motion be drafted
for the next meeting

E. Brooks says the
site plan application
being inconsistent
with the original
subdivision
approval

T. Massey says it is
clear that this an
allowed use in the
ordinance and not
inconsistent with the
covenants
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Vice-chair Cough said the board was well past the two-hour mark. He
also said that he would like to hear from the applicant regarding the road
use. There is no parking on it, he said. “I understood it to mean residential
use only,” he said. “Am I incorrect on that?”

Mr. Massey said he believed the road is public and “completely open.”
Planning Director Gagnon, Code Enforcement Officer Chamberlain and
Ms. Brooks all said they believed the road (Bogue Chitto Lane) was
private and not maintained by the town.

Mr. Massey said he was not aware of any restrictions that only owners
can use that road. There is nothing within the deed restrictions or
ordinance preventing the use of the dwelling for TA-2, he said.

Mr. Fuller said he heard callers on the public comment line, although the
comment period had long been closed. He asked them to disconnect.

Ms. Brooks said the road was private and not maintained by the town. She
asked if the board wanted to go down this road and set a precedent. This
clearly was not intend for nightly rental units, she said. The board had
approved many subdivisions based on certain reasoning, she said, and

changing it would open a can of worms. “I can’t stand behind this,” said
Ms. Brooks.

If the intent was to limit use, asked Mr. Massey, would it not have been
explicitly stated at the time of approval?

Dave Pierson said that nothing in the 2010 decision limited the property
to residential uses. Looking at the decision, he said, there was only a
passing reference to residential use and no specific prohibition of non-
residential uses in the decision. Looking at the ordinance, he said, what
was being proposed now was ultimately a residential use.

Chair St. Germain said that dwelling units and TA are mutually exclusive
from one another. A dwelling unit within a lot is subject to area per
family requirements, and TAs are not. A dwelling cannot be considered a
TA, he said. The LUO makes a distinction between dwelling units and
structures used for transient accommodation, he said. There is a clear
distinction in the ordinance between the two, Chair St. Germain
concluded.

It is believed that
Bogue Chitto is a
private road

T. S§t. Germain
explains that
dwellings and TAs
are mutually
exclusive from one
another
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Mr. Massey said they had not viewed the use of transient accommodation
as mutually exclusive of a dwelling unit.

Chair St. Germain said he would like to entertain a motion.

Ms. Brooks said her first thought was to move to deny but that she was
open to tabling for further discussion. She said she could not approve the
application as submitted, however.

Mr. Dority moved to table the application until next month to give
the board a chance to review all information included in the original
approval.

Mr. Eleftheriou agreed with Mr. Dority. He said it would be helpful for
staff to pull the original 2010 decision and plat. Mr. Eleftheriou
seconded Mr. Dority’s motion.

Chair St. Germain asked for a copy of the pier approval, as well as
information on zoning and changes from the Historic Corridor to Hulls
Cove Business district. Was it Hulls Cove Business at the time of filing,
asked Vice-chair Cough? Yes, said Mr. Massey.

Chair St. Germain read from the board’s 2010 decision. “How is it that
the original subdivision was approved for those two districts and is now
approved to be part of the Hulls Cove Business District?” he asked. In the
2010 finding, it stated clearly this was a residential subdivision. TA is
clearly not a residential use, said Chair St. Germain, in his opinion.

Mr. Dority added specificity to his motion to table it until the next
meeting, January 6, 2021. The motion to table carried, 3-2, on a roll-
call vote with Ms. Brooks and Chair St. Germain opposed.

¢. Request for 6-month extension to commence activities for SP-2020-
03 (Coastal Computers)

Project location: 1311 State Highway 102 - Tax Map 227, Lot 90,
encompassing £2.81 acres of land

Applicant/Owner: George Grohs & Kristina Minott, Sonoma Properties,
LLC

Application: To demolish and old house and construct an office building.

Bill Hanley, representing the applicant, explained that the last six months
had been challenging for everyone and why the request for an extension

Board moves to
table application (3-
2)

Request for 6-month
extension to
commence activities
for SP-2020-03
Coastal Computers
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was being sought. Mr. Dority moved to approve the request for a six-
month extension. Vice-chair Cough seconded. The motion carried
unanimously, 5-0, on a roll-call vote.

VII. OTHER BUSINESS

Vice-chair Cough asked whether the board would be continuing the
meeting or bowing out after two hours. Chair St. Germain asked to what
extent the board would be discussing the items. Mr. Dority asked if there
was a time constraint regarding public hearings on the vacation rental
issues. Vice-chair Cough said the ordinance does not require it to be done
at a certain time. He said he was not comfortable with much discussion
about the issue considering the lateness of the hour and that the board had
only recently received notice of the Town Council’s vote yesterday and
its written request that day. Mr. Dority clarified his question. Assistant
Planner Fuller said that in order to make the June 2021 ballot there must
be a public hearing at the beginning of January to get the process started.

Ms. Brooks said she felt the board should continue forward with the
agenda as written. Mr. Dority asked if the board could have another
meeting in December. Planning Director Gagnon said it was possible but
if the board were to call for a meeting or continue the current meeting
until a later date, that would work but that there were requirements for a
public hearing. She said there had been a lot of work put into the
document.

The board moved into a discussion on proposed LUO amendments
relating to signage, taking items out of order.

b. Update on, and consideration of scheduling public hearing for,
proposed LUO amendments relating to signage

Mr. Dority moved to ask staff to schedule a public hearing for the
LUO amendment relating to signage on January 6, 2021. Mr.
Eleftheriou seconded. The motion carried unanimously, 5-0, on a roll-
call vote.

c. Update on, and consideration of scheduling public hearing for,
proposed LUQ amendments relating to vacation rentals

After several board members said they had not had sufficient time to
review the documents, Mr. Eleftheriou said the board has had several

Board approves the
extension (5-0)

J. Cough asks if the
board should
continue or end the
meeting, as two
hours have passed

J. Cough says the
VR backup
information came
late and he is not
inclined to
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S. Fuller informs the
board that in order
to make the June
ballot, there must be
a public hearing
held in January
2021

Proposed LUO
amendments -
signage

Board moves to call
for a public hearing
on proposed LUO
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(5-0)

Proposed LUO
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B. Eleftheriou says
the board had seen
the document which
had been discussed
the week prior
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workshops on the issue and that the document provided was what the
board had discussed the week prior.

Mr. Eleftheriou made a motion to schedule a public hearing for
January 6, 2021. Mr. Dority seconded.

Vice-chair Cough said he planned to vote against the motion. He said this
was not an emergency and that the Town Council can put a moratorium in
place. He said he did not see the rush.

Chair St. Germain said the council seemed resigned to needing a two-
thirds majority at the polls and said he would prefer to “get it over with”
and go through the process, letting the Council campaign. Chair St.
Germain called the roll. The motion carried 4-1 on a roll-call vote, with
Vice-chair Cough opposed.

a. Review proposed amendments to Chapter 31 (Boards, Committees
and Commissions), Article IX (Planning Board) and make decision to
send to Town Council for review,

Planning Director Gagnon introduced the item. She said there had been a
lot of prior discussion on the item and that “living in limbo is not doing us
any favors.”

Vice-chair Cough said he was not sure the alternates were a good idea any
more. Chair St. Germain said he also did not support the idea of
alternates. Ms. Brooks said she did not see the extreme importance of
alternates. “It’s hard enough to get people to participate as it is, she said.”

Mr. Dority said he was fine with both of the documents. Mr. Eleftheriou
said that the Planning Department had put in the time and that he was fine
with the document and alternates. He said anything that generates interest
prior to joining the board is good in his opinion.

Mr. Eleftheriou moved that the board advance the document to the
Town Council for review. Mr. Dority seconded. Mr. Eleftheriou
clarified that he would like to advance the document as is.

Chair St. Germain called a vote on the motion. The motion failed, 2-3,
on a roll-call vote with Ms. Brooks, Vice-Chair Cough and Chair St.
Germain opposed.

J. Cough expresess
his intention to vete
against scheduling a
public hearing for
VR, as he does not
see the rush

T. St. Germain says
that the Town
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Chair St. Germain suggested a motion without alternates.

Vice-chair Cough said he would like to see the document with tracked
changes before sending it to the Town Council.

Mr. Eleftheriou said there was value in the rest of the document. He
suggested instructing staff to remove the portion referring to alternates.,

Vice-chair Cough said he was fine with that but reiterated he would like
to see the changes. “I don’t like not being able to see what changes are
made,” he said. He said the document is “not a throwaway document.”

Mr. Eleftheriou moved to instruct staff to remove the portion of the
document referring to alternates and to provide a document with
tracked changes. Mr. Dority seconded. The motion carried, 5-0, on a
roll-call vote.

Vice-chair Cough moved to have an update on density [on the next
agenda] and next steps to move forward. Mr. Eleftheriou seconded.
The motion carried, 5-0, on a roll-call vote.

VIII. BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS AND SUGGESTIONS FOR
THE NEXT AGENDA

None

IX. REVIEW OF PENDING PLANNING BOARD PROJECTS
Planning Director Gagnon referenced a possible upcoming subdivision.
Chair St. Germain welcomed Deputy Code Enforcement Officer Mike
Gurtler.

X. ADJOURNMENT
At 7:13 PM, Ms. Brooks moved to adjourn. Mr. Eleftheriou
seconded. The motion carried, 5-0, on a roll-call vote.

Minutes approved by the Bar Harbor Planning Board on Jan. 6, 2021:

Date Erica Brooks, Secretary, Bar Harbor Planning Board

Board moves for
staff do redraft Ch.
31 without
alternates (5-0)

Board moves to
have density on
future agenda (5-0)

No comments or
suggestions for
future agendas

Board moves to
adjourn at 7:13 PM
(5-0)
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Project Location:

Applicant/Owner:
Application:

District:
Allowed Use:
Received:
Notices:

Meeting Date:

TOWN OF BAR HARBOR

Planning and Code Enforcement
93 Cottage Street
Bar Harbor, ME 04609-1400

STAFF REPORT

COMPLETENESS REVIEW FOR SD-2020-05

SuBDIVISION PLAN REVIEW
JAX ROUTE 3 HOUSING

Tax Map 115, Lot 21 off Main Street/Route 3 and encompassing a total of
+35.76 acres, according to town tax records.

The Jackson Laboratory (JAX)

A residential development to be used exclusively by employees of The

Jackson Laboratory (JAX). The project will be accessed via Woodlands

Lane. It will consist of two, three-story buildings providing a total of 24

units (in a combination of I-, 2-, and 3-bedroom configurations). The

project will utilize town water and sewer.

Scientific Research for Eleemosynary Purposes district.

Residential facility for use by employees, students, trainees or visiting scientists
and academicians, such facilities being necessary for the furtherance of the
institutional mission

Sketch plan application — November 4, 2020

Application — December 10, 2020

Sketch plan review - Mailed on November 16, 2020

Receipt of application and completeness review — Mailed on December 18, 2020
Sketch Plan Review — December 2, 2020

Self-guided site visit — from 10:00 AM on December 3 to 2:00 PM on December
10, 2020

Virtual neighborhood meeting — December 10, 2020 at 2:30 PM

Applicable Laws for Completeness Review:
Bar Harbor Land Use Ordinance §125-66 Submission Requirements.
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TOWN OF BAR HARBOR

Planning and Code Enforcement
93 Cottage Street
Bar Harbor, ME 04609-1400

Review Process:

1. Applicant presents application

2. Questions and comments from the board

3. Public comment period (optional)

4. Waiver requests
Proposed motion: Move to grant the waivers requested by the applicant, as such waivers will not
unduly restrict the review process, as they are inapplicable, unnecessary or inappropriate for a
complete review,

5. Review of Submission Requirements 125-66/checklist
Proposed motion: Move to find the application SD-2020-05 JAX Route 3 Housing Schooner Head
Housing Project complete, per the Bar Harbor Land Use Ordinance section 125-66, with the
exception of capacity letters from the School, Water, Sewer and Public Works departments,
MDEP SLOD Permit, Maine DOT driveway/entrance permit to be submitted by January 14, 2021
and to schedule a public hearing on February 3, 2021.

Staff Comments:

1) Capacity statements from the School, Water, Sewer and Public Works departments will be provided for the
February 3, 2021 meeting.

2) Applicant intends to submit an application for the MDEP SLOD permit (which will include Ch. 500 SW
review) on January 15, 2021 and to ask for the permit to be a condition of approval.

3) Applicant intends to secure the MDOT driveway/entrance permit prior to the public hearing/compliance
meeting on February 3, 2021.

4) The board should consider if they want to ask for perpetual stormwater easements per 125-67 L(12).
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Neighborhood Meeting (via Zoom) — December 10, 2020 at 2:30 PM
for $D-2020-05 — JAX Route 3 housing

NOTES
Planning Board:
Attending were Secretary Erica Brooks, and members Basil Eleftheriou and Millard Dority.
Chairman Tom St. Germain and Vice-chairman Joe Cough were absent. As senior officer in
attendance, Secretary Brooks ran the meeting.

Town Staff:
Attending were Planning Director Michele Gagnon, Code Enforcement Officer Angela

Chamberlain, Deputy Code Enforcement Officer Mike Gurtler and Assistant Planner Steve
Fuller.

Applicant:
Attending were John Fitzpatrick and Kelly Doran from The Jackson Laboratory, and Sarah
Nicholson P.E. from Woodard & Curran for the applicant.

Discussion:
The neighborhood meeting started at 2:33 PM.

Members of the JAX team introduced the project. Kelly Doran spoke about the need for the
project, and she outlined the specifics: two apartment buildings with 12 units each, with a mix of
1,2 and 3-bedroom units. A parking area, small storage building and community green space are
part of the plan.

Lab representatives said they were in receipt of written comments that were sent to the Planning
Board and that they would consider them. They noted that one of the lab’s principles is building
in a sustainable way.

Sarah Nicholson spoke about design details, sharing site plans and showing how the site looks
now versus how it is proposed to be developed. She spoke about buffers and stormwater
treatment options.

Nine members of the public commented. First was Lorelle Friend (9 East Strawberry Hill Road)
who said she is concerned about losing the buffer of trees, which she said includes some large
white pines. She said locating the development further south on the parcel, toward the existing
parking lot, would be a better option.

Frank Halliwell (35 East Strawberry Hill Road, and Tampa, Fla. — note: when an out-of-state
community is listed after the Bar Harbor address, it indicates the address that is on file with the
Bar Harbor town assessor. As with any mailing, this is the address the town uses to notify
property owners) spoke next. He asked if this was the first part of a multi-phase development or
a one-off. Kelly Doran said there may be additional development if there is demand for it, but
said she could not say for sure either way at this time.

Notes from 12-10-2020 Neighborhood Meeting for SD-2020-05 {JAX Route 3 housing)
Page 1 of 3



Tim Culbertson (24 Compass Harbor Lane, and Plantation, Fla.) asked why the development was
no longer proposed for Schooner Head Road, He asked why solar panels are not proposed as part
of this project. He voiced concerns about pedestrian safety, too, Lab representatives responded to
his questions.

Mr. Culbertson complained the notice for the site visit was mailed on December 3, the day the
week-long site visit began, and that he did not receive it in the mail until December 8. He also

said this proposal will do nothing to address the needs of other employers, and asked questions
about vacation rentals until he was corrected and informed vacation rentals have nothing to do

with this project. John Fitzpatrick said “these are all long-term, workforce housing units.”

When Mr. Fitzpatrick said the lab was subsidizing the rental units, Mr. Culbertson said that was
competition against private landlords in Bar Harbor.

Nicholas Schoeder (36 East Strawberry Hill Road; the property is in his parents’ names with an
Alexandria, Va. address) said he wanted to see a comprehensive plan of all of the lab’s
developments and projects. He voiced concern about pedestrian safety. Ms. Doran responded to
this. Discussion continued. Mr. Schoeder asked if the lab was ready to start building, and Ms.
Doran said no, it is not. This is still the planning stage.

Robin Davies (27 East Strawberry Hill Road; she identified herself as the daughter of Robinson
and Frances Fry, who own the property) spoke next. She voiced concern about the difficulty of
getting in and out of the driveway to that property, as well as about any proposed blasting that
might take place. Ms. Doran responded, and explained how the pre-blast survey process works
and that the lab has already taken the initial steps on that front (sending out an RFP).

Ms. Davies also voiced concern about the notification process (noting that many of the people
who own homes on East Strawberry Hill Road do not live there year-round). Assistant Planner
Fuller responded, explaining what addresses the town uses (assessors database). He noted delays
are sometimes the fault of the Postal Service. Ms. Doran said a neighbor had supplied her with
email addresses for many property owners on the road, and encouraged others to contact her to
get on an email notification list.

Planning Board member Basil Eleftheriou gave an overview of the process and noted this is just
at the sketch-plan stage of review at present. He outlined what the required next steps are. In
response to an earlier question about Acadia National Park proposing possible housing, he noted
the Planning Board has no oversight over land owned by the park (federal government).

Doris Walton (57 East Strawberry Hill Road, and Dallas, Texas) spoke next and called the
project a “very unwelcome addition to our quiet neighborhood.” She voiced concern about
possible noise levels, “intrusive” lighting and vehicular and pedestrian traffic issues. She asked
for an estimate of how much property value she and other property owners on the street could
expect to lose if this development goes ahead.

Secretary Brooks noted there are rules in place to make sure lighting will not be offensive, and
pointed out that there is also a municipal noise ordinance. Ms. Doran also spoke, noting that

Notes from 12-10-2020 Neighborhood Meeting for SD-2020-05 (JAX Route 3 housing)
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there are existing multi-unit developments in the area already (including Compass Harbor), and
said this project is keeping with the residential nature of this area.

Bill Meyerjack (60 East Strawberry Hill Road, and Cheshire, Conn.) noted East Strawberry Hill
Road is a private road and said he didn’t want people walking on it. He asked about the history
of the lab’s land, and if there might be any restrictions on how it is used. Mr. Fitzpatrick replied
and said the lab has looked into it and does not believe it is encumbered by any such restrictions.
Mr. Meyerjack also spoke at length about the lab’s non-profit status and tax implications.

Nanette Schoeder (37 East Strawberry Hill Road, and Alexandria, Va.) asked for clarification on
the setbacks, and was told it was 100 feet from the center line of the road. She then asked if the
Jab would be paying property taxes on this development. Mr. Fitzpatrick said that was a separate
conversation with the Town Council about whether the property would be taxable or not.

Donna Zebrowski (51 East Strawberry Hill Road, and Maynard, Mass.) said she only found out
about the meeting two days in advance. She voiced concern about the impact of blasting on
wells. She wondered if it was possible for the lab to extend town water service to East
Strawberry Hill Road property owners as part of the work being done for this project.

She spoke about deed restrictions on properties on East Strawberry Hill Road and also zoning
issues (note: properties on East Strawberry Hill Road are in the Village Residential zoning
district, while the parcel that is the subject of this application is in the Scientific Research for
Eleemosynary Purposes zoning district, with district having different dimensional standards and
allowances). She said she was confused about these issues and had not looked into them.

No other members of the public spoke. Mr. Eleftheriou complimented the applicant on the layout
of the site and the signage and handouts that were made available there. He asked about the
height difference from the back (west side) of the property to the front (east side, abutting Route
3). The applicant said it is at least 80 feet. Millard Dority also complimented the lab on the
layout of the site. He complimented the lab for looking at the site for housing rather than other
uses that it could pursue under zoning rules.

Planning Director Gagnon spoke about the notification process, including that certain rules in the
ordinance say notifications about meetings cannot be sent before a certain date. She said the
Planning Department takes its obligation to notify abutters seriously.

Assistant Planner Fuller noted that one upshot to the new reality for meetings and gatherings
during the pandemic is that it has allowed for a muiti-day site visit rather than one specific date
and time. He said he hoped that had allowed more people to get out and see the site. He, too,
complimented the lab on the layout of the property for the site visit. He again encouraged
abutters to contact the Assessing Department for any address change issues.

Mr. Dority complimented Secretary Brooks for ably running the meeting, even though she did
not know coming into the meeting she would be asked to do so. The meeting ended at 3:49 PM.

— Noles prepared by Planning Department staff
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TOWN OF BAR HARBOR

Planning and Code Enforcement
93 Cottage Street
Bar Harbor, ME 04609-1400

Memorandum

To:

Planning Board

From: Michele Gagnon
Copy: A. Chamberlain, Steve Fuller, and Mike Gurtler

Date:

Re:

December 30, 2020
Draft Orders - Signage, Regulation of Short-Term Rentals, and Prohibition of
Transferability of Short-Term Rentals

Attached are five documents:

1.
2.

Draft Order for Signage
Proposed Changes to the Signage Draft Order for Consideration by the Planning Board at
the January 6, 2021 meeting

3. Regulating Vacation Rentals Report
4,
5. Draft Order for Prohibition of Transferability of Short-Term Rentals

Draft Order for Regulation of Short-Term Rentals

The Draft Order for Signage and the Proposed Changes to the Signage Draft Order for

Consideration by the Planning Board at the January 6. 2021 meeting work together. The
latter highlights minor changes to the draft order that we would like you to consider.

Proposed Motion: Move to send the Draft Order for Signage, dated December 16,
2020, to the Town Council, as amended per the “Proposed Changes to the Signage
Drafit Order for Consideration by the Planning Board at the January 6, 2021
meceting” document.

The Regulating Vacation Rentals Report documents the process and data used to develop
the proposed land use amendments as presented in the Draft Order for Regulation of

Short-Term Rentals and the Draft Order for Prohibition of Transferability of Short-Term
Rentals.

Proposed Motion: Move to send the Draft Order for Regulation of Short-Term
Rentals and the Draft Order for Prohibition of Transferability of Short-Term
Rentals, both dated December 16, 2020, to the Town Council.



Draft Order

Of the Bar Harbor Town Council
For the June 8, 2021 Town Meeting

It is hereby ordered that the following article,be placed on the annual town meeting warrant with
voting thereon to be held by Australian ballot.

Warrant Article

Article XX LAND USE ORDINANCE AMENDMENT — Signage — Shall an ordinance,
dated December 16, 2020, and entitled “An amendment to amend existing regulations regarding
certain types of internally illuminated signs, establish a color temperature limit for externally
illuminated signs, amend what types of sign may be replaced without Design Review Board
review, and add related definitions,” be enacted?

Signage

An amendment to amend existing regulations regarding certain types of internally
illuminated signs, establish a color temperature limit for externally illuminated signs,
amend what types of sign may be replaced without Design Review Board review, and add
related definitions

EXPLANATION: This amendment would clarify in the general review standards (§127-67) that
uses providing lodging for transients are permitted to have outdoor neon signs; correct the list of
internally illuminated signs that are prohibited in all districts by changing Type 2 to Type 3;
more clearly delineate where certain subtypes (Type 2-B and Type 5-B) of internally illuminated
signs are allowed and prohibited; add an inset map illustration to show where Type 2-B and Type
5-B signs are prohibited; establish a color temperature limit for externally illuminated signs by
codifying the limit the board has been recommending; and allow for the replacement of any one,
conforming, non-illuminated sign on a particular property without requiring Design Review
Board review, broadening an existing exemption that is limited to three specific types of signs.

It would also, in the definitions section (§127-109), create and define a fifth type of internally
illuminated sign called push-through lettering; more clearly differentiate the two subtypes of
Type 2 internally illuminated signs, as Type 2-A and Type 2-B; and create and define a new type
of sign called neon sign, recognizing it is a type of sign that already exists in town under certain

1|Page
Signage — December 16, 2020



circumstances and which is referred to elsewhere in the ordinance but is not presently defined,
with the definition including signs designed to simulate the appearance of neon signage.

The Town of Bar Harbor hereby ordains that Chapter 125 of the Town Code is amended as follows:

Please note:  Old language is strieken. New language is underlined.
All changes are highlighted for ease of reference.

Chapter 125, LAND USE ORDINANCE

Article V. Site Plan Review

* ok

§ 125-67 General review standards.

* % x

BB. Signs and advertising. All site plans shall demonstrate that all signs related to the proposed
development will comply with the following standards, to which all signs located within the
Town of Bar Harbor are subject, regardless of the need for site plan approval. In addition,
activities located within the Design Review Overlay District that require a certificate of
appropriateness pursuant to Article XIII, Design Review, are subject to additional requirements
set forth in the standards of Article XIII.

ook
(3) Prohibitions.

(@) No sign shall hereafter be erected, altered, or changed except in conformity with the
provisions of this chapter.

(b) No sign, whether new or existing, shall be permitted that causes a traffic, health, or
welfare hazard, or results in a nuisance due to illumination, placement, display or manner of
construction.

(c) No sign in a business district shall be located in the rear or side yard of any premises
which abuts a lot in a residential district.
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